
May 6, 1963 

The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was held 

cn Monday May6th, 1. 63, with all members present. The 

meeting openec withBro. Thcmas Griffith reading from the 

word of God. Brc. Dr on then lead in a word of prayer. 

The minutes of the previous meeting wee read by the 

Secretary Chas. MacPherson and were accepted as read. 

Bre. Drcn then read the treasurers report and it WES 

accepted as read with a note of thanks to cur Bro. for 

the fine job he has done. 

Brc. Ambrose then gave a report of the House Committee. 

There was some discussion about having a slot cut in the 

door of the 18th and Springarden Sts entrance. It had 

already been passed at the last board meeting to have it 

done. Pastor Rocersen made a suggesticn that as our 

heaviest mail is our ouarterly supplies from Springfield, 

our Sunday School superintendent should be contacted. To 

see if it could be picked up at the 19th ana Poplar Sts 

post °thee. Or to have it sent to someones home. Bro. 

Ambrose said that if no one else would volunteer to pick 

up or have the mail sent to their home, he would have it 

sent to his home ax d bring it down to church. 

The ouestien of the rubber matting for the balcony came up, 

and Pastor Roberson had an estimat,e from Prank P. Davis of 

1829 Brandywine St. The prIce of $40b.00 to put 24 in. 

brown corrugated rubber in the bRcony. Also 015.00 to 

do the two flights of stairs and three landings, together 

with the two lover treads located in the rear of the church. 
Bro. Ambrose also had an estimate from Sears and Roebuck 

& Co. After some discussion it was decided to have bro. 

Roberson check with a linoleum factory in Germantown on 

some f their prices. Bro. Heintt is to check with his 

boss at work also. .bro. Ambrcse is to get another new 

estimate. All are to report back in one week, as men in 

the church have decided to do the 'work. 



A motion was made by Brc. MacPherson and seconded by Bro. 

Heintz to have Bro. Ambrose take care of the loose bricks 

on Brandywine St. and also to fix the culting on 18th St. 

Bro. Roberson then read a letter he had received fron Andy 

Larrimtre asking help for a Pastor Rev. Herbert Worrell Who 

tad lost everything in a fire in his home which was completely 

burned out. Bro. Roberson had made an announcement from the 

pulpit and had received $93.0C by Bro. Dron and sent at once 

to Pastor WtrIell. 

Bro. George Griffin brought up the matter of parking on Thursday 

nights on the lot and have Highway pay the cost of the parking. 

Bro. Dron made a motion and it was seconded by Bro. Griffin to 

have the natter looked into and report tack at the next meeting. 

There was also a request from the exton about hand fans. Paster 

Roberson is to call Mulligans Funeral Home. Bro. Dron and Bro. 

Griffith are to Nook into the matter. 

Pastor Roberson then brought to the attention of the Board 

that he wtuld like to have his vaction starting on Monday June 

24th, and would be gone for about four Sundays as he is 

driving out to Seattle Washington to see his son. 

A motion was made by Bro. Griffith and seccnded by Bro. 

MacPherson to give $ 50.00 to t.rre Choir to help defray 

expense of the Choir Banquet. 
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